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July 15, 2005

Dear Retiree:

The Board of Retirement is limited to granting up to a 3% cost of living in any one year based on the increase in the Average Consumer Price Index for All Urban Consumers (CPI-U) for the San Francisco-Oakland-San Jose area.  In any calendar year where the increase in the CPI-U is greater than 3%, the excess is 'banked' and available to maximize the cost of living benefit in years when the CPI-U is less than 3%.  In addition, Government Code § 31874.3 allows the Board of Retirement to provide a non-vested Supplemental Cost of Living (SUPP COL) benefit, also known as purchasing power protection, to those retirees whose 'bank' exceeds 25%.  For the period April 1, 2005 through March 31, 2006, those retirees and beneficiaries that retired prior to April 2, 1981 were eligible to receive a SUPP COL. 

The SUPP COL is a non-vested benefit that is funded from excess earnings of the plan.   As a non-vested benefit, the payments can only continue when there are sufficient funds in the supplemental cost of living reserve to pay the benefits.  An analysis of the reserve balance and benefit activity in May 2005 indicated that there were insufficient reserve balances available to pay the benefit after July 2005.  However, on May 18, 2005, the Board of Retirement approved the transfer of $5 million from the non-vested Health Benefit Reserve (identified as Health Benefit2 on your check stub or Deposit Notification) to the Supplemental Cost of Living Reserve to provide funding for this benefit at the current levels for all retirees and beneficiaries currently receiving this benefit. The transfer of funds will have no effect on your non-vested Health Benefit2 payment for the period July 1, 2005 through June 30, 2006.

During the next three years, the amount of the benefit will not be increased from its current level regardless of any increase in the annual CPI-U, but may be reduced from the current level should the annual CPI-U be less than 3%.  The Board of Retirement will be reviewing the non-vested SUPP COL benefit, along with the non-vested Health Benefit2, during the 2005-06 fiscal year to determine an appropriate course of action on the funding and level of the benefits for future years.

Please be advised that as the SUPP COL is an optional non-vested benefit based on the availability of excess earnings, you should begin making plans now in the event that there are no funds available to pay this benefit after June 2008.  

If you have any questions, you may contact FCERA at 559.457.0681.

Thank you.
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